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Science & 
Education 
Program
During this voyage, we run 6 citizen
projects in total: Nasa Cloud Globe
Observer, eBird, iNaturalist, HappyWhale,
FjordPhyto and SecchiDisk.

We also helped our guest scientists from
COA (California Ocean Alliance) to gather
data to assess the healthy state of the
humpback whales population in Antarctica.

A lot of you were very interested in the
scientific aspect of our voyage and we
thank you all for your enthusiasm. Here we
provide a resume of our science activities.



NASA Cloud 
Observer
A lot of you assisted Owen and Nadja
during our daily observations. We did 5
observations in total during this voyage,
from the Drake passage to the Peninsula.
So far, we obtained only one match, on 6th

January for Danco Island. Our observation
of overcast sky matched quite well with the
satellite overview, bringing more
information of how the atmosphere
behaves from below up to the top. Thank
you very much for your interest and help,
even during our snowy/stormy weather!

View our data on the global map

https://vis.globe.gov/clouds


Our observations this trip
Date Location Match

04.01.24 Drake Passage -
05.1.24 Hovgaard Island -
06.1.24 Damoy Yes
09.1.24 Danco -
10.1.24 Drake Passage -

Total observations: 5



iNaturalist
We submitted 94 observations identifying
35 species from planktonic creatures to
marine mammals and birds. The most
observed species were the Gentoo &
Chinstraps penguins followed by the
Humpback Whales. Thank you all very
much for your participation!

View our data submitted on our iNaturalist 
project

https://www.inaturalist.org/projects/ms-fridtjof-nansen-fnant2401-02-12th-of-january-2024?tab=species
https://www.inaturalist.org/projects/ms-fridtjof-nansen-fnant2401-02-12th-of-january-2024?tab=species




eBird
During this voyage, our ornithologist, Julia,
did 5 surveys between the Drake Passage
and the Western Antarctic Peninsula. A
total of 12 species were observed and 439
individuals counted. The top observed
species were Gentoo Penguin, the Kelp
Gull, the Southern Fulmar and the Cape
Petrel. Find the trip report for the voyage
and the checklists here.

https://ebird.org/tripreport/189056


Gentoo
Penguin

Kelp Gull

Cape Petrel

Southern Fulmar

Most abundant species



Science Boat
We had 6 science boat sessions during
this trip: Damoy Point, Paradise Bay,
Danco Island and Deception Island. On
each of them we did perform a secchi disk
measurement to document the clarity of the
water and assess the abundance of
phytoplankton.

View our data submitted to the Secchi Disk 
Project

Date Location Depth 
(m)

06.01.24 Damoy Point 4.5
07.01.24 Paradise Bay 6.5
08.01.24 Danco Island 6.4
09.01.24 Deception Island 1.36

http://www.playingwithdata.com/secchi-disk-project/


Plankton 
Samples
Our samples allowed us to describe the
plankton community from the south of the
Peninsula up to the far north, noticing an
increase in the species richness and
abundance. Here are a couple of photos
to illustrate diatoms, small flagellates,
crustaceans larvae and microsplastics.



Diatoms
Diatoms are phytoplanktonic cells which
external skeleton is made of silica. They
looks like tiny jewels floating in the water.
Size around 100 um for the biggest to 10
um for the smallest. They are the major
component of the phytoplankton
community in Antarctic waters.



Crustacean
Nauplius
Larvae & 
Microplastics
Crustacean larvae are one of the major
component of the Antarctic zooplankton.
They feed mainly on big diatoms. This
exemplar is the youngest stage of a likely
future krill individual.

We also see a microplastic nylon fibre out
of focus on the photo, giving you an idea
of the size of microplastic and how easily
they can enter in the food chain.

This photo is from Deception Island
sampling.



Unidentified
Egg
Several eggs were found in our sample of
Deception Island, showing that a recent
event of reproduction occured in the water
before we arrived. Summer season is at its
maximum!



FjordPhyto
This project aims to monitor the changes in
abundance and distribution of
phytoplankton in Antarctic waters in
relation with glacier ice melting. We
performed 3 samples during this voyage,
at Damoy, Danco Island and Paradise Bay.
We towed a plankton net of 100 um mesh
size to gather water samples, deployed our
CTD sensor to understand the
oceanographical parameters of the water
(temperature, salinity, chlorophyll a) and
preserved melt water samples to measure
later on dissolved oxygen. The whole
mission was a success, thank you for
participating with us!

Visit FjordPhyto website to find out more

https://fjordphyto.ucsd.edu/


Happywhale
This voyage was a total success in terms of
whale sightings: 20 flukes were submitted
to the platform, 14 of them returning a
match. 3 individual were identified as
female after being seen with their calves.
Additionally, 3 weddell seal photos were
submitted.

In parallel, we submitted our data to the
VCAPS- IAATO program, with more than
100 humpback whale sightings for the
whole voyage! Thank you so much for
helping us gathering amazing pictures and
moments!

View our data on the global map

https://happywhale.com/user/11891


Guest 
scientists: Liah, 
Arianna & 
Blake from 
COA
Our whale scientists had the best voyage
of their season so far: 32 individuals
biopsy in 5 days trip, 38 photogrammetry
images after flying their drone, and 30
flukes submitted to Happywhale with at
least, 3 individuals re-sighted from the past
seasons. This means that they would be
able to assess the healthy state of those
individuals in between years. They were
super mega happy, and so we were. Thank
you for your interest and help to gather
these essential data about those wonderful
animals.

Friedlander Lab – COA 
(Californian Ocean Alliance) 



Guest 
scientists: 
Hélène, from 
Centro IDEAL
Our Science & Education Coordinator is
also a PhD student at centro IDEAL,
searching for the presence of potential
invasive green seaweed in Antarctic
waters. She collected one water sample
during our Deception Island stop, that she
will analyse in the lab in the following
months, through environmental DNA
technics.

Centro IDEAL, Universidad Austral de Chile

https://centroideal.cl/en/home/


Wildlife 
List - Birds



Wildlife List – Seabirds
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Wildlife List – Seabirds



Wildlife 
List - Marine Mammals



Wildlife List – marine mammals



Wildlife List – marine mammals



Wildlife List – marine mammals



Connect with your 
inner scientist
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